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This Is Your Club Captain Squawking

To coin a phrase, “and now for something completely different!”  

The AGM came and went

And the committee received a little dent                                      

It was condemned for breaking the rules

Nothing compared to the increase in fuels

But, can only be said in our defence 

We’ve not been sitting on the fence

Some may think it’s just a scam

But we’re already instigating a five year plan

Just for a change by way of a ditty

A little about the new committee

We’ve bought a new engine and now a new toy

Which, I’m sure will bring us all joy

The Discus, procured without a loan

For all the paperwork we thank you Joan

Bill stood down and Steve stood up

A presidential thing, I think he’ll receive a cup?

Just celebrating fifty years - since our Genesis

Wondering who’s Vice President? – well Dennis’s

The treasury gained Jamie Pirrit

You’ll agree a man of good spirit

Promotional progress had grown quite dim

No need to worry; now we’ve got Tim

Glider maintenance, always a lot to handle

Worry not, our man is Sefton Crandall

Our Piper Pawnee’s designed to haul

With the team that’s led by Richard Small

So while we’re all up high in the sky

Bob Gray’s watching as our CFI

As for me, just like the rest

I’ll try and do my very best!

Now we’ve tried poetry (and let’s be honest it doesn’t really work) ... next fly paper we’ll try origami!

Dom.              domandkate@xtra.co.nz
From the President’s Pen
You may have seen some new faces around from our recent learn to fly courses and I am very keen that they continue flying with the club, so that they get the opportunity to truly see what gliding is all about. A big welcome to Stuart Wilson, Justine Vodane, Carl Henderson, Matthew Brougham, Brad Barnes, Neil Raymond, John Krukerink and Josh Money. 

I am still a little bit in shock that I am the new president, particularly after Bill’s very productive term. I am enjoying it and I am comforted by the fact that the club has a ‘very’ strong and dedicated group of committee members. There has been an enormous amount of work going on behind the scenes over the last 3 months and hopefully this edition of Flypaper will bring you up to date.

There has been a group who have been very involved with the changes to the rules as per AGM discussion. It is probably the biggest review of our rules ever and I am keen to get this finalised within the next month or so. The main objective is to sort out our recent financial year change to March and pro rata subscriptions. I anticipate that there will be more interest in our rules as time goes on and there will be some further changes to be put forward at the next AGM. Once our honorary solicitor has gone over our current rule changes we will be calling a special general meeting and my hope is that we get a good attendance. Our rules and constitution are the basis of our club and it is important we get it right. Once approved, they will be published in the “How we do things” booklet and on the web site.

We have had to increase some of our tow charges in the light of recent increases in fuel costs and you will see them noted on the web and around the club. Gliding is still a very inexpensive sport compared to other forms of aviation and in fact we may benefit from it, by attracting those who might not otherwise be able to afford power flying.  There has been a call that we consider reactivating our winch operation, as it is a very inexpensive way of getting into the air. If it is something the members want, once it has a following it will grow. It does need a team of interested pilots and drivers to push it along. 

Tim Bromhead has been doing some tremendous work for the club over the past few months. As you will be aware both the National and our club website have had some quite major problems after Trevor passed away. Dennis Cook has pulled out all the stops to get it running again and he has done a magnificent job. It has highlighted just how much work Trevor did for our club and our sport. Tim has been busy redesigning a new website, which we can later add more things to and there is a link on our existing site for everyone to have a look.

A big move recently is that the committee is about to introduce EFT POS into the club. It will certainly bring us into the 21st century, despite the extra cost. Hopefully it will help with keeping the time sheets more accurate and also help people who forget to bring their cheque books.

XP is a really tremendous gilder to fly and I am looking forward to seeing how far and often it flies this summer. It seems to glide for miles without sinking and climbs like a home-sick angel. We have some further improvements to make to it once our funding allows.

At the moment we are right in the throws of the worst winter weather for a long time. Just keep in mind that our traditional south-westerly spring winds are likely to be only a month or so away.  It is very easy to get un-current, so take every opportunity to get some practice in before the good weather comes along. 

Steve   

CFI JOTTINGS 

TRAINING COURSES

All the recent bad weather has disrupted the last A Certificate course and we have deferred the B Certificate course through to start in September so that our student pilots could get more time in the air before going on to the B level.  I don’t think we’ve been able to fly any meaningful training for the last four weeks since then and this weekend coming doesn’t look any better.  Despite this we have a number of keen new members learning to fly so if you do venture out to the field, look out for Neil Raymond, Brad Barnes and John Krukerink.  Also young Josh Money has been doing very well on the last A Cert course with plenty of encouragement from dad Chris.

The next A Cert course starts on Saturday 16 Aug.  Up until then the weekends are free for follow up training and general club flying of the two seaters.  Please make use of the booking system and make contact with the duty instructor before the weekend if you want specific training.  Instructors really appreciate knowing beforehand what time and which exercises you want to cover.

ACHIEVEMENTS

Congratulations to Stuart Wilson, Justine Vodane and Matthew Brougham who completed our first A Cert course this year and have also gone solo.  Carl Henderson continues to make good progress and is looking forward to the bad weather breaking so that he can complete the A Cert. 

OCCURRENCES

With renewed interest in using the winch, especially for training, we pulled the old girl out for a run on one of the only recent fine days.  Unfortunately we had a very heavy landing incident in PC after a loss of power immediately after takeoff.  Although superficially there was no damage evident, the impact was quite severe and PC was packed up and sent to the engineers to be checked out properly.

BFRs and MEDICALS

Reminder to all of our pilots to make sure you have current medicals and that you know when your BFR is due.  I have a number of pilots to remind about these and will be in touch directly but it is much better if you all know your own status without being reminded by the CFI. If you do have a new Medical or have one of the senior instructors do your BFR, please make sure the CFI gets a copy of the paperwork.

When the fine weather returns, fly safely.  

Bob Gray 

PLBs, ELTs and EPIRBs

All aircraft are required to have one of the above devices. All of the acronyms refer to different sorts of the same thing: a small device which transmits on an emergency frequency to tell anyone who’s listening that its owner is in distress.  Most glider pilots have a wee yellow pouch holding a PLB somewhere in the glider or strapped onto their parachute.

Someone in authority in the world recently decided that the devices being used were set to transmit on a frequency which was so old-fashioned that it just had to be replaced with a new satellite receiving system.  As from 1 July this year (about a month ago) the old system is being phased out and will soon disappear.

The upshot of this is that all glider owners must buy a new PLB (in a similar wee yellow pouch) to transmit on 406MHz.  These things are CAA MANDATORY now, so if you haven’t done anything about it yet, get onto www. and get out your credit card.  If your glider doesn’t have one you can’t fly outside the immediate area of the airfield.
Club Gliders have been fitted with new PLB’s. It might be a good idea to familiarise yourself with them, check them out, and read the manual before you go.
CLUB GLIDERS IN COMPETITIONS

One of the great benefits of our Club is the ability to participate in gliding competitions. An ideal way of furthering your skills and enjoyment is to fly every day over a week, competing against others on set cross country tasks. At the regional level competitions, new pilots are helped through their first contest and most find the experience very valuable.

If you want to give serious soaring a nudge, before entering your first contest you’ll need to:

· Have a QGP with some solo single seat cross country experience and preferably have gained your Silver Badge and have successfully landed out at least once; and

· Apply to the Club committee in writing for use of a Club glider; and

· Have the approval of the CFI.

Costs to expect are entry fees (typically around $150) and towing fees (about $40 per launch), both of these payable to the competition organisers.  The glider daily fee of $25 is payable to the Club.  If you’ve prepaid for the FFS then there is no charge for the glider flying time.

Early notice is really good, so now is the time to be thinking about the Regionals in November.  Check out the GNZ website for details or see Bob Gray or Bill Mace.  If we have more than one pilot wanting our gliders then the committee will decide at the September committee meeting, so get your application in well before the middle of September.                                    Bob Gray.

Northern Regional Gliding Competitions:
29 November – 6th December 2008
MSC Cross Country Course: 23-28 November

Taupo Competition: 2-8 November
BLOWIN’ In The WIND

Wind and rain have certainly been noticeable lately! I suspect all glider pilots have ‘cabin fever’ this winter, and even the tow pilots are moaning!  But the daffodils are apparent, so spring is on its way. Some fine days must address the imbalance; the equinox is close, so hopefully any day soon you will be in the air again. 

The wind played havoc with David Q’s shed – left just the foundations I understand. Sorry to hear that Dave, but so pleased to hear the Club’s new caravan is fine. It fact it was shifted from this shed 2 days previous for work to start – how lucky was that! However, understandably, work will now be delayed. Dave has invited anyone else with the time or inclination to revamp the new caravan to contact him in the first instance (or Bill Mace who’s designated co-ordinator for this project). In the meantime we all wait in anticipation for the caravan and summer flying weather!

Personal Note: Congratulations to Julie Hall who’s taking up a management post in NIWA next month and shifting to Wellington. Julie will need a big box to take the trophies Trevor was awarded at Gliding NZ’s AGM. Best wishes for your new adventure, Julie. 
The Awards Evening was well supported and the Clubs new President, Steve Care, and current CFI, Bob Gray presented certificates, awards, and some elaborate and very elaborate trophies. Check the website for the list of recipients. Appropriate words were spoken, hands shaken, applause given, smiles were photographed, coffee completed the evening, and then a few stayed on and watched the rugby. Congrats to those who received.
This is a short column this edition – other parties have covered the news adequately - some in a novel fashion. Thank you to those who have left toys at the clubhouse. We now have a great selection. Thank you for contributions to the newsletter including our proofreader, Kate Stevens. So finally – has anyone started their spring-cleaning and need to down-size? Useful items for the club could include: stereo set with disc player, old armchair (suitable for the bunk rooms), pots (some have gone missing out of the cupboards), or a china cabinet that could be used as a trophy cabinet.
Jan

Steve Wallace wrote this report for his club’s newsletter and with his kind permission I include it for you to read. Steve is secretary for the MSC and a regular competition pilot.
MATAMATA SOARING CENTRE AGM  – 13 July 2008
Sunday the 13th I travelled to Matamata for the MSC AGM. Nice winter’s day, low cloud on the hills but just fine for student training and good to see Piako’s tug was busy towing students all through the meeting.

Obviously member clubs must be happy with the way the MSC is being run as there were only the usual faces there and only one change was made to the committee. That was Jan Mace, who was nominated and voted in to replace Neil Stanford who has moved to the South Island to live. Jan should be able to bring the perspective of the non-flying but hard working volunteer to the committee and ensure the needs of these essential helpers at events are being met, because without helpers the events being held would not happen. Did you know that at a typical Regional competition 12 volunteer positions need to be filled from Contest Director, Safety Officer, Task Setter, Scoring, etc., etc. to make a competition happen? All for about 24 pilots. That’s one volunteer for every two competition pilots!

Upcoming events that the MSC are organising that may be of interest to some of our club members are:

24th to 28th November 2008 – the X-country course (our club members that have been on this course can tell you what a great course it is if you are starting out your x-country flying).
30th November to 6th December 2008 – Northern Regionals

Club flying Xmas camp (not an official MSC event but the members of our club who went last year got in some great flying and enjoyment mixing with pilots from Drury and Matamata). If you have a particular interest in what you want our club to do this

Xmas break its time to start lobbying a committee member now!

16th Feb to 1st March 2009 – Soaring Centre Comps and PW5 Nationals

Financially the MSC remains consistently stable with no major expenses planned.

Suggestions were made regards ‘doing up’ one of the bunkrooms to make it more attractive for overnighters and perhaps their partners who like to travel light (i.e. clean sheets, etc. issued, a fridge, some basic utensils, etc.). If you have any suggestions as to what you would like out of a spruced-up room let me know as the MSC committee is looking for feedback.

Lastly, Bill Mace had his portable simulator up and running and ready for use. The idea of this simulator is that it is to be made available for MSC member clubs to hire (rates to be announced) so as to enable a club to carry out cost effective, efficient ground training for students and to enable clubs to earn revenue on wet days and evenings (the catch is an electricity problem at our cub but maybe someone may be able to donate some garage space should we want to make use of this training aid). The simulator uses a very realistic gliding sim programme and Bill has even built it and wired it up so that it has working rudder pedals, flaps, brakes, trim, tow release, undercarriage and water ballast levers. 

The instructor can set any range of parameters regarding wind speed, direction and gradient, thermals, etc. I did a few circuits (and an aileron roll) at Matamata before moving to Raglan and setting a 20kt South Wester so that I could go fly the coast.

After ground looping my first four or five take offs I realised I was trying to take off downwind (20kts!) but as I didn’t know how to change the runway direction and

Bill had left the room I persisted and eventually got off the ground on take off attempt number 10. I was able to glide out to the coast (in my LS8) from 1,500’ where I joined the ridges/cliffs and all was going well until just short of the Waikato River mouth when my glider suddenly pulled into an uncontrollable vertical climb before crashing inverted. Both Bill and I were unsure what had happened until he zoomed out the scenery to discover that he had not loaded a ‘block’ of scenery/topography for this part of NZ into the simulator program. Bugger! At least I now know what happens when you glide past the edge of the known world.

HANGER SPACE FOR SALE : Contact Julie Hall ph 07 827 8841

Classic Flyers                        -----------                             news  from ANN  JOHNSON

As many of you know I have become very interested in this Museum, situated at the airport at Tauranga. Coming back to the Gliding movement after Noel’s death I was impressed with the new technology but when I saw Billy Walker’s restoration of Dick Georgeson’s glider I also realised that we need to keep a handle on our past. This became a possibility for me with the absolute support of a very forward thinking CEO and Trustee, Andrew Gormlie, as firstly the Cherokee, then a Swallow attached to a Tiger, and a ULF2 appeared in the roof. When Andrew found out that my first glider, ZK-GFD, was in a crashed state, he was definite as to where she should be.

Gliding aside, Classic Flyers is a living museum and things move around either manually or, in many cases, under their own steam. There are a number that are flown and a Stearman and Agcat are kept very active taking the public. There are an enthusiastic group working on a display Catalina and other maintenance is carried out in another hangar. There is a boardroom, function room, and a very good café. Large functions are also held in amongst the planes in the Hangar.

Recently added to the complex are an excellent private Military Museum and the NZ Aircraft Trust who have built a hangar with a collection of their aircraft.

All this is available to view for the crippling sum of $10-00. You are invited to join for a sum of $60-00 annually which gives you free admission and communication of interesting happenings.

P.S. There are shares in a Stearman and a Yak available, both flying. Some of the power pilots may be interested and if so they need to contact Andrew Gormlie, or myself as I can put them in touch with Andrew.
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